St. Luke’s Catholic School

February Newsletter

Robinwood Activity Holiday

[image: image1.wmf]The children in Y5 and Y6 will be visiting Robinwood Activity Centre on 22nd April this year where they will experience the joys of outdoor activities including zip wire, nightline, canoeing and a whole host of fun activities.  There are still a few places available for this year’s trip so if you would like your child to go to Robinwood please ring the office on 477 8580 and speak to 

Mrs Spencer.

School Attendance
Our attendance figure for the last academic year was below national average and as a result we are focussing on improving attendance and punctuality this year.  We are pleased that last term showed a slight improvement and now we are looking to reward children who attend 100% each week and are on time for lessons. Children will be entered into a draw and the winner each week will have a special “lunchtime experience”.  The class with the highest attendance will also get rewarded at our special Celebration of Achievement assembly on   Friday.

Food Bank
[image: image2.wmf]We are hoping to support the local food bank in our area with donations each half term.  The food banks help those who are struggling to make ends meet and, because of the cut backs, they need more and more donations.  On Friday, 8th February we will be holding an extra playtime or disco for children.  To take part all children are asked to bring an item such as tins, uht milk, cereals, rice, pasta or dried packet goods. 
Ash Wednesday
Ash Wednesday takes place on 13th February and children will receive ashes in school.

Judo club
Judo club is due to start on Tuesday 26th February at 8.00 a.m. until 8.45 a.m.

Packed Lunches
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Please remember that school does not check the contents of packed lunch boxes and we can only advise parents on what constitutes a healthy lunch.  The health team recommend a few sandwiches, a piece of fruit and a yoghurt with water as a drink.  

No Dogs on School Premises

Please remember we have a “NO DOGS ALLOWED” policy on the school site.  I would therefore be grateful if parents could adhere to this policy especially when they are collecting/dropping off children. 
Mathletics
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We continue to pay for Mathletics for all children from Y1 to Y6. You can log on to www.mathletics.co.uk and each child has their own log in details. If you would like a copy of these details please ask your childs’ teacher. The children who regularly log onto this website have made great progress also your child will be able to access Spellodrome from the same website to help with spelling through fun activities. Thank you to all parents/carers who allow their child time on the computer at home to support their learning. 
School Website

Don’t forget you can keep up to date with school events on our website www.stluke.knowsley.sch.uk.  As well as lots of information and pictures about school life, the website has a link to Parent View website which enable you to have your say on the school.
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School will be closed for half term from Monday, 18th February until Friday, 22nd February.

Non Uniform Day

Our next non uniform day is Friday, 15th February when the children can wear their own clothes for a donation of £1.
Birthdays
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We wish the following children who celebrate their special day this month Happy Birthday!

Lee Mason, Paul Regan, Aerielle Cruz, Jamie McKenzie, Owen Pollock Mathew Scully, Joseph Hunter, Lewis Boon, Mia Scahill.

Thanking you for your continued support.







Mrs. M. P. Clarke
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